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April 5, 2018 

 Thursday’s Speakers 

 

Future Meetings 

4-12-18 
My Potential Mentoring Program 
Kathy Kalil,  

4-17-18 
Drbn Rotary Scholarship Celebra-
tion 
HFC Welcome Center 6PM 

4-19-18 
No Meeting 

4-24-18 
Dbrn. Rotary Foundation mtg. 
Noon Dbrn Chamber offices 

4-26-18 
Dearborn Multi-modal Transporta-
tion Plan 
Mohamad Ayoub and Norm Cox 

The Dearborn Rotary X-Ray 

Future Meeting 
Duty Roster  
4-12-18 

Greeter 

Jim Thorpe 

 

Guests and Visitors 

Jim Thorpe 

 

Invocation 

Sara Gleicher 
 

50/50 
Janice Gilliland 

 

X-Ray Editor 
David Anderson 

 

PDG Jim Karolyi discussed 
our Rotary database DACdb 

Sue Dabaja was logging into 
DACdb as Jim was describing 

it. 

President Bob led off the Club Assembly 

Club members working on 
logging into DACdb. 



Announcements 

  Thank you Rotarians who have already made your gift to support our clubs $7,000 goal for the 2017 – 2018 
Rotary International Projects These gifts fund our commitment to support the Every Rotarian Every Year con-
tribution of $100 per member per year. This is sent to Rotary International to help support Rotary work around 
the world. Many of these projects we support are reported in the Rotarian Magazine and @ Rotary .org. 
  Dearborn Rotary’s Giving status toward our 2017-2018 EREY goal of $7,000 is of the 58 members we have, 
50%  (29ea.)have given. Eighteen ar sustaining Members (contributed $100 or more in a year). The YTD giving 
total is $3,740 which is 53% of our $7,000 commitment. The following have met the Every Rotarian Every Year 
commitment. 
  
CDG Jim Ives, Diane Ives, Mike Maldegen, Al Martin,  Jack & Jane Mueller, John Snyder 
 
Due to privacy rules at Rotary International, we no longer know who has contributed to the Foundation. 
With that said, If you have submitted money to The Rotary Foundation in excess of $100 and would like to 
be recognized here, please let Merritt Robertson know of your contribution. 

 Need X-Ray meeting minute 
writers. Promise maximum 
writing is only once every six 
weeks. Can volunteer for even 
once a quarter or year. Please 
contact David Anderson. 

 Janice Gilliland is looking for 
greeters and invocation givers. 
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Please let her know if 
you’re willing to serve. Sign
-up sheets are being 
passed at the meetings to 
be a greeter, invocation 
giver, or run the 50/50 
raffle for a particular date. 
Please volunteer. 

The Rotary Foundation Giving—Every Rotarian Every Year 

 Sign up for the Scholarship Celebra-
tion on April 17th. Do it now as we 
need to plan for meals. 

 Let David Anderson know if you can 
help with Adopt-A-Highway Satur-
day, 4-21-18. 
(davidanderson.app@att.net) 

Adopt-A-Highway 

April 21st at 8:30am, we will be picking up the trash on Telegraph for our annual spring clean.  Meet at 
 Bryant Middle School parking lot. 

mailto:davidanderson.app@att.net
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Meeting Notes 

  President Bob Gleichauf led today’s meeting and we opened with the singing of the National Anthem. Invocation was done by Kathy Kalil and she read a verse 
from the Koran which spoke of nature, two sections of a river, goodly word like a goodly tree, and working for a common good. We had one guest today, PDG 
James W. Karolyi from Taylor Rotary Club and today’s speaker. 

  Today is a Club Assembly and Jim Karolyi will do a presentation on DACdb and then there is breakout for Club Committee meetings. Committee planning up-
coming Scholarship Celebration, which is Tuesday evening, April 17, 2018 is meeting today. Dinner takes place of our Thursday luncheon that week. Please sign-
up for Celebration. 

  Our Telegraph Clean-up, Adopt-A-Highway event, is Saturday morning, April 21, 2018 at 8:30 AM. Please sign-up on passed sign-up sheet or contact David 
Anderson. 

  Total is last day to sign-up for Rotary District 6400 Assembly, Saturday, April 14, 2018 at 7:30 AM. Contact either Diane Ives or Roger Miller to attend. Club is 
paying and event is open to all interested members. 

  Dearborn Education Foundation is having a Big Shot 50/50 Raffle drawing on May 22, 2018. Tickets are $100. and top prize is up to $25,000. See Glenn Maleyko 
or Susan Dabaja for tickets. 

  Russell Kavalhuna is newly appointed president of Henry Ford College. He was Executive Director of Flight Operations at College of Aviation at Western Michi-
gan University. Reportedly he looks like Glenn Maleyko. 

Glenn Maleyko brought up ticket bowl for 50/50 raffle. Guest Jim Karolyi drew the winning ticket and Jim Ives was winner of $11. 

  Jim Ives, Kathy Gapa, Rick Goward, Ray Trudeau, Glenn Maleyko, and Art Hamparian all did “Happy Buck” announcements. Couple members donated be-
cause they missed purchasing 50/50 raffle tickets. Happy PDG Jim Karolyi is here today. Postponed Tiger Baseball Opening Day game worked out well being 
played on Friday. One member had a serious win in Las Vegas, but questioned if younger Rotarians know who Rich Little is; $20. of winnings were shared in 
“Happy Bucks”. One member is being honored for 34 years of service in AAUW. We heard about one member’s former printing work with Detroit District Dental 
Society and another member belonging to organization. 

   DACdb or “District and Club database” serves all 50 Rotary clubs in District 6400. Today’s speaker, PDG Jim Karolyi, chairs DACdb for District 6400, plus chairs 
RYLA. Software is used by Rotary Districts and Clubs across North America. A person in Denver maintains software. Jim provided Club members with handouts 
about DACdb plus had a PowerPoint presentation. A screensaver photograph, taken by Jim of past summer’s solar eclipse with corona, started presentation. Jim 
complimented Dearborn Rotary and Webmaster Jim Ives regarding our website – thinks it is best in District. Our website is a good introduction to Rotary. Our 
individual member contact information plus Club information are included in DACdb. You can contact PDG Jim Karolyi during daytime, if you have questions 
about using or accessing DACdb. 

  You can use contact information in DACdb to connect with other Dearborn Rotarians plus other District 6400 Rotarians – it is a membership directory. Our Club 
committee structure (64 committees – most in District) plus Rotary District 6400 committees are all listed in DACdb. PDG Jim Karolyi explained to us how to 
access DACdb. 

  Kathy Gapa, Art Hamparian, Susan Dabaja, Jim Ives, Diane Ives, Glenn Maleyko, and Rick Goward all had questions or comments. Use your e-mail address and 
membership number to access DACdb. Membership number (leave off zero at beginning) is found on address label of your Rotarian magazine. They try to pro-
tect DACdb info. from computer hackers; so far info. has not been compromised. Our membership photograph is included in DACdb and you can update photo-
graph or your contact information at any time. Typically only Club President, Secretary, or other approved leadership should do mass connections with other 
Rotary clubs. It is a powerful tool, but needs to be respected. Rotary refrains from overloading your e-mail box with mass mailings. Contact information on 
DACdb allows for e-mails and text messages, based on information provided. Rick Goward was contacted during meeting by Jim Karolyi via text message via 
info. from DACdb. Our weekly X-Ray is sent to all members via DACdb. There is a way to include a signature in DACdb communications. Club Directors can utilize 
DACdb to study membership to populate committees. Member biographical information on DACdb might help you with choosing a vocational speaker. 

  President Bob thanked PDG Jim Karolyi for his presentation. Formal Dearborn Rotary Club meeting ended with us reciting the Four-Way Test in unison. Jim 
Karolyi and Diane Ives then led hands-on work with individual members on how to access DACdb via laptop or tablet. Scholarship Celebration Committee met 
after formal meeting. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

David Anderson 
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Service Opportunities 

As a way to keep club members informed about service opportunities in Rotary, we have added a section specifically designed to high-
light those opportunities for either volunteerism, or Rotary enrichment and education. Review this each week, and take advantage of 
the opportunities to learn more about this great organization we belong to, or the opportunities to serve. 

 Every week we need Greeters, Invokers, and 50/50 raffle workers. Please contact Janice Gilliland to volunteer for these duties. 

 Scholarship Celebration April 17th at 6:00 PM. 

 April 21st is Adopt-A-Highway. Meet at Bryant Middle school at 8:30AM 

Scholarship Celebration 

Adel Mozip has developed a link to register for this great event. Click here to register. 

Opportunities for Fellowship 

Most Rotarians are successful professional and business executives because they hear opportunities knock and take advantage 
of them. Once a week the opportunity for Rotary fellowship occurs at each club meeting, but not all members hear it knocking. 
The weekly club meeting is a special privilege of Rotary membership. It provides the occasion to visit with fellow members, to 
meet visitors you have not known before, and to share your personal friendship with other members. Rotary clubs that have a 
reputation for being “friendly clubs” usually follow a few simple steps: 

 First, members are encouraged to sit in a different seat or at a different table each week. 

 Second, Rotarians are urged to sit with a member they may not know as well as their long-time personal friends. 

 Third, members invite new members or visitors to join their table just by saying: “Come join us, we have an empty chair at 
this table.” 

 Fourth, members share the conversation around the table rather than merely eating in silence or talking privately to the 
person next to them. 

 Fifth, Rotarians make a special point of trying to get acquainted with all members of the club by seeking out those they 
may not know. 

 
When Rotarians follow these five easy steps, an entirely new opportunity for fellowship knocks each week. Soon Rotarians real-
ize that warm and personal friendship is the cornerstone of every great Rotary club. 

http://bit.ly/rotaryscholarship2018

